
DISCIPLE S OF  
THE GOOD SHEPHERD 

SUMMER 2021

Sponsors Needed 

Lucia Guadalupe Herandez Quiñonez 
from Jacaltenango

The Ixim Disciples Committee is still looking 
for sponsors for this new entrant into the 
formation community in Huehuetenango.  

Lucia Guadalupe is filled with a passion to 
serve the kingdom of God and help those in 
need. 

Do you know someone who might make a 
good sponsor and join our mission to support 
the Disciples?  

Have them contact Charlie today! 

A full sponsorship is $1,100 per year.  
A half sponsorship is $550 per year. 

ixim.org / @iximsolidarity
cpetro@archomaha.org

1248 S. 10th St. Omaha, NE 68108  
(402) 934-7706 x. 111

(531) 218-6354

On September 9, 2021 we will start a 
United in Prayer program in which 

Iximeros from the United States and our 
friends from Huehuetenango will pray and 

reflect with one another in small groups 
through Zoom.  

These small group meetings will be held 
every other month on the second 

Thursday of the month at 7:00 PM central. 

Representatives from the Pastoral Social 
staff, the Disciples of the Good Shepherd, 
and parishes which Ixim visited will share 
their faith in small groups with Iximeros in 

the United States. Translation will be 
provided in each group.  

Please consider joining us in this new way 
to keep connected and to share or faith 

with our sisters and brothers in 
Huehuetenango. 

UNITED IN PRAYER 
WITH THE DISCIPLE S

Consecration 2021 

United in Prayer with the 
Disciples 

Sponsors Needed

http://ixim.org


Fabiana Morales Garcia joined the 
Disciples of the Good Shepherd in 
2013. She is originally from San 
Ildefonso Ixtahuacán.  

Fabiana’s home life was difficult 
because her mother was very sick and 
bed-ridden for many years so that 
Fabiana relied a lot on her aunts and 
uncles for support. 

Her aunts and uncles also supported 
her in her desire to get an education, 
an opportunity not offered to all women 
from her culture. Fabiana studied 
primary education and entered the 
Disciples with the hope of continuing to 
grow as an educator as well as a 
woman religious.  

Fabiana has spent the last few years 
working in the parish school in San 
Sebastián Coatán, a school under the 
leadership of Sister Nora.  

C O N S E C R AT I O N  2 0 2 1

Fabiana Morales Garcia will be consecrated on November 6, 2021. Consecration is the 
last step in formation of a Disciple of the Good Shepherd, but the first step in a life of 

continued service to God, the Church, and the people of Huehuetenango. Please 
remember Fabiana in your prayers, along with her sponsors Lori Viken and Ann Cole. 

Fabiana Morales Garcia

Fabiana in 2013 taking her initial vows when she was 19 years old


